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PRACTICING) CATHOLIC – BENEATH THE 
SURFACE 
By Colleen Jurkiewicz Dorman 
 
Mini reflection: I imagine the hand of God writing me 
into existence — she lived, she died — using for ink the 
very dirt that fills my grave. The dust from which I was 
created.  
 

The Semicolon 

 
My grave is in the corner of a cemetery in rural southeast-
ern Wisconsin. For at least a mile in every direction, all 
you can see is farmland — cows, barns and quiet country 
roads. It’s beautiful, serene. I imagine the hand of God 
writing me into existence — she lived, she died — using 
for ink the very dirt that fills this grave. The dust from 
which I was created.  
 
Surrounding my grave are the burial plots of other family 
members — Rachel, Georgiana, Julian, Josephine. I visit 
the cemetery to pray for them, knowing they are there, 
but also not there. And when I visit their graves, I stand 
on my own. I look out at the tree-lined horizon and the 
farmland. I think of how, in a thousand years, none of this 
will be here. But I will be here, God’s hand paused 
against the page, preparing to write the rest of the story 
not in dirt but in his own blood. For Christ does not lose 
anything of what the Father has given him.  
 
Not a soul. Not a bone. Not a lock of hair.  
 
She lived, she died; she lived again. No longer is there a 
period after the words she died but instead a semicolon. 
And the semicolon is the grave, that mystical place where 
the Blood mixes with the dust of the earth, where life 
meets death, and then meets life again. And the story con-
tinues. 
 
 
The Church in Central and Eastern’ Europe: 
 
 
 Thank you for your generous contributions to the —
collection for the Church in Central and Easter Europe 
last week.  If you missed the collection, it’s not too late 
Visit www.usccb.org/ccee.  #iGiveCatholicTogether also 
accepts funds for this collection if you prefer to donate on  
line visit www.usccb.org/ccee.   
 
 
 
 

WEEKLY CALENDAR: 
 
Saturday, July 13,  2025 
 3:30 p.m. —Sacrament of Penance—church 
  
 
 
 
  
Memorials:   
 
Our main altar flowers for July 13-19, 2025 have been 
donated in memory of  Gertrude and Lyle Johnson by 
their daughter,  Peggy. 
 
 
 
 
  
 
In The Peace of Christ: 
 
 
  
Thomas Curran 
Amanda Crouthamel 
JoAnn Sabatura 
Joseph Schiefen 
Tom Marr 
 
 
 
 
 
A STEWARDSHIP MOMENT: 
 
 
 Today’s Gospel turns our attention to one of Jesus’ 
most familiar stories, the Parable of the Good Samaritan.  
It is about living how God intended us to live: to 
acknowledge God’s divine love and compassion lavished 
upon us, and to extend that love and compassion upon 
others without reservation.  We can find a lot of reasons 
for not stopping to help someone.  We can talk ourselves 
out of being Good Samaritans.  Strangers are not our re-
sponsibility, or are they?  Good stewards understand that 
God’s mercy is a gift that must be shared, and that doing 
the right thing, acting as Jesus would act towards others, 
is the only course of action for one who lives according 
to the demands of the Gospel.  How might you be a 
Good Samaritan this week? 
 
 

 

CATHOLIC TRIVIA – JUST FOR FUN 

Question: Which Old Testament prophet foretold the 
Virgin Mary and her conception of Jesus? 
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PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
 

 Wednesday of this week is Ash Wednesday,  the be-
ginning of  the season of Lent.  This season is a sacred 
time for all Christians, leading to the celebration of Easter.  
For those preparing to celebrate the sacraments of Chris-
tian Initiation at Easter as well as those preparing to be 
received into full communion in the Church, Lent is a time 
of prayer and preparation for those sacraments.  For those 
who regularly participate in the life of the Church, the sea-
son of Lent offers us an opportunity to embrace the Lenten 
disciples of fasting, prayer, and almsgiving, so that we can 
recommit ourselves to living fully our baptismal promises 
which we will renew on Easter Sunday.  For those who 
have been away from the Church for whatever reason, 
Lent is a time to reconsider renewing that relationship 
once again.  Most of us know someone who is in this latter 
category, so please offer a word of encouragement, invita-
tion, and welcome to our parish.  A great deal has been 
written about the “New Evangelization” that is needed in 
today’s church.  The process of Evangelization begins with 
a word of encouragement and welcome.  Wherever you 
find yourself in your Faith journey, please use Lent 2025 
as a time of spiritual growth and renewal.  

 Today’s bulletin provides information on Lenten op-
portunities available to you at St. Mary Our Mother, as 
well as a Lenten calendar for your use at home. 

 For the past years, we have offered publications for 
your spiritual growth through the Lenten season.  Two of 
these you are familiar with.  The first is “The Word 

Among Us,” which offers a complete liturgical guide for 
the Lenten season, including scripture readings, Mass 
texts, and meditations.  The second publication is “The 

Little Black Book for Lent,” which offers unique readings, 
meditations, and reflections for each day of Lent.  There is 
also a children’s version of this book entitled “The little 

Purple Book for Lent,” which will be distributed to our 
children in both our school and faith formation programs.  
There book will be available on the table in the Vestibule. 

 A traditional devotion in the Church during the Lenten 
season is the public praying of the Stations of the Cross.  

We will publicly pray the Stations each Friday at 5:15 p.m. 
in the chapel.  I invite you and your family to join us for 
this Lenten devotion.  We also  have a long standing prac-
tice of the sixth grade students from St. Mary Our Mother 
School taking the leadership roles in offering a rendition of 
the “Living Stations of the Cross.”  the Living Stations 
will be offered on Wednesday, April 9th at 1:15 and 5:15 

p.m. in the church.  The Living Stations will replace the 
Stations of Friday for that week only. 

  

MASSES FOR THE WEEK: 
 
Monday, July 14— Saint Kateri Tekakwitha, Virgin 
645 A.M.              Our faithful departed      
Tuesday, July 15—St. Bonaventure, Bishop and Doctor 
     of the Church. 
6:45 A.M.     Teri Guardi —Bob 
Wednesday, July 16—Weekday   
6:45 A.M.      Ann Ponzi—husband, Phil & family 
Thursday, July 17 —Weekday 
     Faithful departed 
Friday, July 18 —  Weekday 
6:45 A.M.   Margaret Bellizia—family 
Saturday, July 19—Weekday     
5:00 P.M.    Marlene LeMark—Barb Matterazzo  
Sunday, July 20—  Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary  
8:30 A.M.   Gene Harrison—Dobek family 
10:30 A.M.   Marlene Fiorini—Hank and Deb Post 
          
 
 
MASS INTENTIONS:   
 
 Would you like to offer a Mass Intention?  It is a holy 
and noble custom to offer a Mass for a living or deceased 
person, or for a personal intention.  We are happy to sched-
ule your Mass intentions.  Please call the parish office at 
739-3817. 
 
 
GOSPEL MEDITATION - ENCOURAGE DEEP-
ER UNDERSTANDING OF SCRIPTURE;   

  I used to be a bad neighbor. I’d get wrapped up in my 
life and ignore those around me. Then I found sage advice 
from Benjamin Franklin to this effect: to be a better neigh-
bor, ask someone to do a favor for you. It’s counterintui-
tive, isn’t it? Tell strangers that I need their help? Yuck. I’ll 
risk looking needy. Worse, I’ll be indebted to them. But I 
tried it, and it works like a charm. Recently I asked my 
neighbor Alan for a hacksaw, and Inga for an egg. They 
kindly obliged, and our friendship is growing. 

 This week we hear a scribe of the law cynically ask 
Jesus, “And who is my neighbor?” (Luke 10:29). Like him, 
we prefer to keep the list of our “neighbors” as short as 
possible. It requires less interruption and inconvenience. 
But when Jesus tells the parable of the Good Samaritan, he 
exposes the lonely, cold-heartedness tendency of the 
scribe’s (and our) heart. My “neighbor” is anyone I en-
counter who manifests a concrete need. There isn’t time to 
require any other credential because human need opens us 
to the happy reciprocity which is love. 

Jesus’ words challenge us this week to ask a neighbor for 
help in some small way. How marvelous that God himself 
shows us how. He moves into our world and asks us to love 
Him with small deeds of love. Maybe that’s where Ben 
Franklin got the idea. 

PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
  
 This is the season for graduations!  Many of the col-
leges and universities have already held their commence-
ment exercises in late April, May, and early in the month 
of June.  This past Wednesday, we held the Sixth Grade 
Celebration for Saint Mary Our Mother School in 
church, and last Friday, the 2025 graduating class from 
Notre Dame High School held their commencement 
exercises.  The senior class from Horseheads High 
School will hold their graduation ceremonies on 
Wednesday, June 25th.  The graduating classes from 
Elmira High School, Thomas A. Edison, Odessa-
Montour, and the Corning/Painted Post Schools, will be 
holding their commencement exercises as well.  We offer 
all graduates, whether they be from colleges, universities, 
high school, middle, and elementary schools, our con-
gratulations and best wishes!  As members of our parish 
community, we are proud of you and grateful for the love 
and support your parents, families, and church communi-
ty have given you. 
 
 This is also the time of year when those who serve in 
leadership positions of the Church are celebrating anni-
versaries of their service to the People of God.   In the 
May issue to the Catholic Courier, many priests and dea-
cons were listed.  Among them were a number of these 
jubilarians with connections to our local community.  
Among them are Father Walter L. Wainwright,  retired 
pastor of the former Blessed Sacrament Parish in Elmira. 
Father Wainwright is celebrating his sixteeth year of or-
dination to the priesthood.  Father Wainwright served as 
pastor of the combined parishes of St. Anthony/St. Pat-
rick/Ss. Peter & Paul, from 2000-2009.  Father continues 
to live in Elmira and occasionally assists at the Most Ho-
ly Name of Jesus parish in Elmira.  His classmate, Fa-
ther Daniel F. Holland is also celebrating sixty years as 
a priest.  Father Holland served as pastor of St. Patrick in 
Elmira from 1979 to 1992, during which time the interior 
of the church was extensively renovated.  I had the pleas-
ure of serving with Father Holland from 1982 to 1987.  
Father Holland resides at the St. Ann Community in Ro-
cester, and continues to offer pastoral assistance at St. 
An.  The other priest marking sixty years of ordained 
service is  Father John T. Reif, pastor emeritus of St. of 
St. Rita parish in Webster.  Fathers Wainwright, Hol-
land, and Reif were ordained by Bishop James E. 
Kearney on June 5, 1965, a Sacred Heart  Cathedral in 
Rochester.  Father William F. Laird, who served here 
at St. Mary Our Mother with Father O’Brien from 1981-
1983, is celebrating his fiftieth anniversary.  Father Laird 
was ordained by Bishop Joseph L. Hogan on May 2, 
1975, at the church of the blessed Sacrament in Roches-
ter. Father Laird has served as the Officialis of the Dioc-
esan Tribunal, and is currently the pastor of St. Matthew 
parish in Livonia, and St. Mary Parish in Honeoye.  Oth-
er priests celebrating fifty years of ordained service in-
clude Father Stephen R. Kraus, Father August 
Deasio, and Father Theodore J. Auble.   
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PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
  
 Last Sunday’s bulletin of July 6th went to press on 
June 23rd due to the Independence Day holiday week-
end.  Since that time graduations have taken place, stu-
dents have begun their summer recess from schools, and 
many people have begun their summer vacations and 
enjoying the more relaxed days of summer. 
 
 Many of you have heard the familiar saying “The 
Devil is in the detail”. 
 
 A few years ago, our late Holy Father Pope Francis 
I reminded us that Jesus was very concerned about the 
details:   
 
 The “small detail” of the sheep that were missing. 
 
 The “small detail” of the wine that was running out. 
 
 The “small detail” of the widow who offered two 
coins. 
 
 The “small detail” of not forgiving a small debt after 
being forgiven a large debt. 
 
 The “small detail” of having spare oil in the lamps 
in case the bridegroom is delayed. 
 
 The “small detail” of having a small fire prepared 
and a fish on the grill as He was waiting for the disciples 
to return in the early hours of the morning.   
 
 The “small detail” of asking Peter, when so many 
important things were happening, if he truly loved Him 
as a friend. 
 
 The “small detail” of not refusing to heal wounds. 
 
 As Christians, we are called to follow Jesus who told 
us the greatest commandment was to love God and our 
neighbor as ourselves.  But there are details to that as 
well.  The “small detail” of loving God all the time, even 
when things don’t necessarily go smoothly and we expe-
rience a challenging environment.  The “small detail” of 
one person who is a constant aggravation and seems best 
loved when they are far away. 
 
 May we always remember the “details’ God offers.  
“I have loved you with an everlasting love; I have called 
you, and you are Mine.” 
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MINISTERIAL STAFF 

Rev. Christopher E. Linsler, Pastor 

Rev. Peter T. Singano, in Residence 

Miss Lily Barr, Faith Formation Coordinator 

Mrs. Cathy Peckham, Director of Music 

Mrs. Heather Bill, School Principal 

Mrs. Adriana Enright, School Secretary 

Michelle Card, Business Manager 

Mrs. Joyce Pirozzolo, Parish Secretary 

Ms. Wendy Slater, Office Assistant 

Mr. Doug Johnson, Cemetery Manager 

Mrs. Barbara Matterazzo, Bulletin Editor 

Ms. Jenna Crandall, Maintenance 

Mr. Roger Williams, Maintenance 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Mr. Vincent Moschetti, Chairperson 

Mrs. Richelle Riina, Recording Secretary 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Parish Office 

816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-3817 

Fax ............................................................ (607)-739-5628 

E-mail ....................................................... smomc@dor.org 

Parish Web Site…………….www.StMaryOurMother.com 
St. Mary Our Mother School 

811 Westlake Street .................................. (607)-739-9157 

E-mail…………………………………....smoms@dor.org 

School Web Site…………..www.stmaryourmother.school 

Religious Education Office 

816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-8214 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK:  CELEBRAT-
ING THE SUCCESS OF OUR 2025 LEGACY 
GALA: 
 
 We are overjoyed to share that the 2025 Legacy Gala, 
held on May 30th at the Elmira Country Club, was a beau-
tiful and inspiring evening—one that truly celebrated the 
heart and spirit of our St. Mary Our Mother School com-
munity.  From the vibrant energy in the room to the over-
whelming generosity of our guests, the night was nothing 
short of extraordinary.   
 
 This unforgettable event would not have been possible 
without the remarkable leadership of our Gala Chair, Han-
nah Smalley.  Hannah brought passion, creativity, and ded-
ication to every step of the planning process.  Her vision 
and tireless efforts created a joyful and purposeful evening 
rooted in love and community.  We are incredibly grateful 
for her selfless service and deep commitment to our school.   
 
 We would also like to extend heartfelt thanks to the 
many volunteers and leaders who helped make the Gala a 
true success: 
 
 Alanna Berry    Tara Fiorini-Marzec 
 Emma Norton   Suzann Hale 
 Anna Parmenter  Lydia Buck 
 Lindsey Walker  Katelyn McDermott 
 Adam McDermott     Betsy Brand 
 Amber Cloke   Amanda McGinnis 
 Anthony McGinnis John Savash 
 Lara Acuna    
 
 Thanks to the overwhelming generosity of our fami-
lies, Parishioners, and community supporters, we are 
thrilled to announce that the event raised over $50,000.  
These funds will directly support the daily operations of St. 
Mary Our Mother School, helping us continue to provide 
a nurturing environment grounded in faith, academic excel-
lence, and love.   
 
 To everyone who donated a basket, created a class-
room project, placed a bid, volunteered behind the scenes, 
or simply attended with a giving heart—thank you.  Your 
belief in our mission strengthens our community and en-
sures a bright, faith-filled future for our students. 
 
With deepest gratitude, 
  
Mrs. Heather Bill 
Principal, St. Mary Our Mother School 
  
  
  

FOOD FOR THOUGHT: 
 
“The best and most beautiful things in the world cannot 
be seen or even touched—they must be felt with the 
heart.”   
 
Helen Keller could not see or hear the world around her, 
but she didn’t let her disability keep her from writing and 
lecturing around the United States.  She knew first hand the 
value of intangible qualities and lived a long , rich life sur-
rounded by people she loved. 
 
 
 
 
 
“It does not matter how slowly you go, so long as you do 
not stop.” 
 
Chinese teacher  and philosopher Confucius offers many 
inspiring quotes and sayings.  He believed that loving oth-
ers while practicing self-control was the key to a successful 
life.  His teachings on social, political and educational top-
ics left an imprint on world beliefs, something that could 
not have happened if he decide to stop sharing ideas with 
his followers. 
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Catholic Hummer: 
 
What is the difference between a Catholic and a Bap-
tist?  
 
If  you see your Catholic friend at the liquor store, he’ll 
say hello. 
 
 

 

NOTRE DAME RETREAT HOUSE: 
 
July 20-25 Silent Directed Retreat with Fr. Dennis Billy, 
C.Ss.R.., Sr. Elaine Englert, SSJ; Fr. Peter Murray, SJ and 
Jodie Scordo 
 
August 3-8:  “Journey to God Within:  Reflections on the 
Wisdom of Teresa of Avila” Women Religious Retreat 
with Gillian Ahlgren 
 
August 22-24:  “Walking with God in Friendship: 
 Pilgrims of Hope”  Couples Retreat.” 
 
September 9th:  “Incredible Journeys: Reflection on Pil-
 grimage” Men & Women, with Dr. Mike 
 Wischnowski, Jennifer Hughes & Fr. Bill Graf. 
 
September 12-14:  “Walking with God in Friendship:  
Pilgrims of hope” Men’s  Retreat.” 
 
September 26-28:  “Walking with God in Friendship: 
Pilgrims of Hope” Women’ Retreat”. 
 
MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER WEEKEND: 
 
 Discover for yourselves how the Marriage Encounter 
Weekend can transform, strengthen and enhance your re-
lationship as husband and wife, by the grace of our Lord 
Jesus Christ.  With open mind and heart, this weekend 
will allow you to realize and experience how fulfilling 
marital life can be, just as God desires and designs it to be, 
a sign of His love in a world that desperately needs it.   
 
 The Marriage Encounter will take place at Saint Pat-
rick’s Church in Victor, NY on July 19-20.  To learn more 
about this marriage enrichment program, contact Steve 
and Velinda Pellegrino thru sppelleg@gmail.com or (585) 
455-0469.  Scan the QR code for additional and registra-
tion information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NEW FOOD PANTRY NEEDS: 
 
 spaghetti 
 elbow macaroni 
 canned peas 
 
Please bring your food items to the main vestibule and 
place them in the cart that is provided.  Thank you! 
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COMMERCIAL ROOFING,
CRANE SERVICE & SHEET METAL

2054 Grand Central Ave., Horseheads, NY

739-0489

Yee Olde
HICKORY HOUSE

RESTAURANT
American, Chinese & Italian Cuisine

New Hours: Open Monday-Saturday 4pm-11pm
739-2405 * 3543 Watkins Rd, Horseheads

‘Serving Our Parish Faithfully’

Lynch Funeral Home Inc.
739-1301

318 West Broad Street, Horseheads, NY
Family Owned & Operated by: James J. Lynch II

James J. Lynch II  &  Heather Ann Lynch
Licensed Funeral Directors

www.parmenterinc.com

TERRY ELECTRIC
Fast Professional Service with Reasonable Rates

Paul Terry - Over 30 Years Experience
Residential or Commercial

Quality Work • Fully Insured • Free Estimates
607-739-4484 • 607-857-5429

PROFESSIONAL PHARMACIES, INC.
´PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY SERVICE´
130 S. Main St. • 733-6696
215 Hoffman St. • 732-0597

2887 Westinghouse Rd. • 796-2193
98 W. Pulteney • 936-323310

58
3

607-734-6106
www.bouilleelectric.com

Faithfully Serving Our Parish Community

413 South Main Street, Horseheads, New York 14845-2490
(607) 739-4801 • INFO@BARBERFUNERALHOME.COM

Family Owned & Operated For Nearly
100 Years of Comfort, Concern, & Service

607-739-2035
  365 E. Franklin St.

Horseheads, NY
Kevin R. Sullivan
Licensed Funeral Director

607-739-5321

Wedding Gowns, Tuxedo & Prom Gowns 
Mother of the Bride/Groom Gowns

819 South Main St. in Horseheads

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  Lorne Searight

lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460

Bernard J. Brzostek, CAI
Licensed Real Estate Broker and Certified Auctioneer 
Real Estate, Estates, Businesses & more!

No Commission charged to Sellers on Real Estate Auctions!
www.askbernie.com

Call: Bernie’s SELL # (315) 447-5177

AUCTION SERVICE, INC.
REAL ESTATE AUCTION CO., INC.

We do Auctions anywhere in NY!

Investment Management • Tax Planning
Insurance Planning • Estate Planning

Financial Planning
(607) 973-2665 

www.AlsworthCapital.com

Village Plaza • Horseheads, NY • 796-2677
Minier’s Plaza • Big Flats, NY • 562-7000

Amot Mall Food Court • Horseheads, NY • 739-4641

2058 College Ave, Elmira Heights, NY
(607) 734-1492

Your Neighborhood Destination for 
Heartfelt Gifts and Beautiful Cards!

EXCAVATION • SITE DEVELOPMENT • ASPHALT

CONCRETE: PADS, SIDEWALKS, RETAINING WALLS & FOUNDATIONS

SEPTIC SYSTEM INVESTIGATION & INSTALLATION • UTILITY WORK

GRAVEL, STONE, & TOPSOIL DELIVERIES

Residential & Commercial Site Work

Co. Rte. 125, Campbell, NY 14821 
www.elliottcs.com

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Lorne Searight
lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460

"Always working for you...I don't go home, until you go HOME!"

(Lenora) Sue Larson
Licensed Associate Real Estate Broker 

ABR/GRI/AHWD

Cell 607-731-2831
215 WEST CHURCH ST.

ELMIRA, NY 14901

Plumbing
Heating
Electric

AC/R

www.bcinc.info  562-2023  

 Four Seasons Travel
 of Elmira, LLC

Call Julius Carozza, Parishioner
(607) 733-8111

Fourseasonstravel.com

319 W. Church St. • Elmira, NY


